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30 April 2020 
 
Our Ref: 641/005/004 
 
 
Marcus Crudden  
Director, Pricing Monitoring and Regulation  
Essential Services Commission 
Level 37, 2 Lonsdale Street 
MELBOURNE VIC 3000 
 
 
Dear Marcus, 
 
RE:  Response to Price Review 2020: South Gippsland Water Draft Decision  
 
I write in response to the South Gippsland Water Draft Decision, 2020 Price Review released by the 
Essential Services Commission (ESC) 25 February 2020 (the Draft Decision).  
 
South Gippsland Water propose to accept the direction provided within the Draft Decision. In 
addition, and as a result of the current coronavirus COVID-19 pandemic, the Corporation will further 
extend its existing customer support programs for vulnerable customers, both residential and non-
residential. This may result in increased operating expenditure and loss of revenue. South Gippsland 
Water proposes to absorb any adverse impacts. 
 
Since the Draft Decision, the South Gippsland Region, Australia, and the world has been impacted 
by the emergence, spread and response to coronavirus (COVID-19). Stage Three restrictions were 
put in place across Victoria on 30 March 2020, limiting social contact across the state. This action 
has resulted in wide ranging impacts across the South Gippsland Region. 
 
The full extent of these impacts are yet to be understood and will continue to evolve throughout the 
current regulatory period and beyond.  South Gippsland Water, along with the rest of the water 
industry, has been assessing the significant challenges around customer hardship, affects to 
revenues, ability to meet capital and operational plans, potential service disruptions and service 
quality.  
 
South Gippsland Water believes that the Draft Decision will provide an appropriate price path 
necessary to meet our customer’s expectations, and start to provide for a more financially 
sustainable business. The Draft Decision will result in a customer price rise of approximately 9% 
above CPI over the next three years. The price path was tested with customers as part of our Price 
Submission, who have been consistent in confirming a preference for investment into infrastructure 
in order to maintain levels of service and to ensure a sound financial position for the organisation. 
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South Gippsland Water recognises that this price path may be particularly difficult for customers 
experiencing hardship, especially as a result of the current COVID-19 pandemic. South Gippsland 
Water is developing a hardship response that will be generally consistent with the Victorian water 
industry and government expectations. Activities with respect to this work have not been finalised 
at the time of writing, but will include a range of proactive higher level responses and will be 
extended to the non-residential customer cohort.  
 
South Gippsland Water commits to the projects, services and prices provided in the Draft 
Decision and to absorbing the impacts of the COVID-19 pandemic. The Corporation notes that 
the Price Review process sets the maximum prices necessary to support services for our 
customers in a financially sustainable manner.  
 
The application of prices will reflect the current environment and include consideration of WIRO 

Clause 11(d)(iii) which requires SGW’s prices to “take into account the interests of customers of the 

regulated entity, including low income and vulnerable customers”. 

 
The attached outlines South Gippsland Water’s response to key elements of the Essential Services 
Commission Draft Decision. The Corporation has revised the appropriate financial models to support 
this response.  
 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
 

 
 
Philippe du Plessis 
Managing Director  
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Essential Services Commission Draft Decision 
Detailed Response  
 

Topic  Draft Decision Comment  South Gippsland Water (SGW)Response  

Customer 
Outcomes 
 

“Overall, we consider that South 
Gippsland Water’s proposed 
outcomes are consistent with 
the guidance” 

 

SGW notes the requirement to communicate 
changes to the outcomes and commitments 
when reporting back to customers for the 
2019/20 year. 

Revenue 
requirement  
 

“Our draft decision proposes to 
approve a forecast revenue 
requirement of $97.0 million, 0.1 
per cent lower than proposed by 
South Gippsland Water” 

The Corporation notes and accepts the 
amendments to the revenue requirement.  
 
SGW has updated the revenue requirement 
(now $96.6M) based on latest estimates of 
non-controllable expenditure and cost of 
debt. The Financial Model has been 
adjusted. 

Prescribed 
revenue 
 

“the price path and prices 
proposed by South Gippsland 
Water will produce a forecast 
revenue collection of $95.3 
million, which is lower than the 
revenue requirement… our Draft 
Decision therefore proposes to 
adopt South Gippsland Water’s 
proposed revenue allowance of 
$95.3M”  

The Financial Model has been adjusted as 
above: 

 The prescribed revenue remains 
unchanged at $95.3M 

 The price schedule remains 
unchanged and is provided below as 
appendix A. 

Operating 
Expenditure  
 

“We propose to accept the 
controllable operating expenditure 
forecast of $56.3M”  
 

SGW proposes to maintain controllable 
operating expenditure of $56.3M and will 
consider Deloitte’s review recommendations 
when considering operating efficiencies.  
 

 “We have decreased South 
Gippsland Water’s forecast non -
controllable operating expenditure 
by $0.02M across the 2020-23 
period”  

SGW accept the non-controllable operating 
expenditure of $5.7M, a reduction of $0.02M.  
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Capital 
Expenditure 

“We have proposed no 
adjustments to South Gippsland 
Water’s gross capital expenditure 
of $41.0M” 

SGW proposes to maintain gross capital 
expenditure of $41.0M. 

Price Path  
 

“South Gippsland Water proposed 
a price increase of five percent in 
2020/21, two percent in 2021/11 
and two precent again in 2022/23. 
Through its engagement process, 
South Gippsland Water found it 
was the preferred price pathway 
and that there was a strong 
leaning amongst customers 
towards maintaining current 
service levels with acknowledging 
the need for future price 
increases”  

SGW proposes to accept the price path 
outlined in the draft decision. The 
Corporation is undertaking further analysis 
and implementing programs to identify and 
support hardship impacts for SGW 
residential and non-residential customers.  
 
 

 “There may be changes in laws or 
government policy before we 
make a price determination……” 

In the period following the Draft Decision, the 
emergence, spread and response to 
coronavirus (COVID-19) has resulted in wide 
ranging impacts to the South Gippsland 
region, including changes to federal and 
state laws and policies. 
 
Careful consideration is being given to 
understanding the many potential impacts 
for South Gippsland Water, particularly in 
relation to vulnerable and low income 
customers.  
 
South Gippsland Water has not sought to 
alter the proposed price path and intends to 
extend its existing customer support 
programs for vulnerable customers, both 
residential and non-residential. This may 
result in increased operating expenditure 
and loss of revenue. South Gippsland Water 
proposes to absorb any adverse impacts. 
 
The Corporation will continue to monitor 
further changes to federal and state 
government laws and policies. 
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Adjusting 
prices  
 

“Further, South Gippsland Water 
must submit to the ESC updated 
prices to reflect the Draft 
Determination and inflation 
estimates and changes to the 
bulk water charged arising from 
changes to Melbourne Water’s 
prices” 

 

SGW has considered changes to bulk water 
charges in consultation with the ESC.  The 
process has noted that costs incurred by the 
Melbourne Water bulk entitlement and usage 
charges are associated with ensuring water 
security to the South Gippsland Region. 
 
Consistent with customer sentiment 
expressed during customer engagement 
processes that support a “user pays” 
rationale. The proposed adjustment is 
structured to pass cost variations on to 
customers in the form of variable water 
charges. 
 

Areas of the 
Draft 
Determination 
accepted 
without 
comment 

 Delivery of services over the regulatory period to reflect the identified 
customer priorities 

 Regulatory Period of 1 July 2020 to 30 Jun 2020 

 An efficiency improvement rate of 1% per annum 

 Guaranteed Service Levels 

 Standard PREMO rating resulting in a return on equity at 4.5 per cent per 
annum 

 Closing regulatory asset base as at 30 June 2019 of $161.9M 

 Cost of debt 

 Return on equity 

 Regulatory depreciation  

 Tax allowance  

 Demand forecasts  

 Form of price control  

 Tariff structures  

 New Customer Contributions continuing as standard water and 
wastewater charges 
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Appendix A: Proposed tariffs 2020/21 – 2022/23 
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